
"Good management is the art of making problems so interesting and their solutions so constructive that everyone wants to get to work and deal 
with them." [Paul Hawken] 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Welcome to the January 2015 Newsletter! 
 

 
In this edition: 

 Weblink TCN Version 
------------------------------------------------------------- 

GDS 
 Phase II: TA DEL Files for TA 

Synchronization 
 
 
 

 

Future Development 
 

Weblink TCN Version (Airline) 
 

The Weblink validations on the COUN 
fields of TCN format files will be modified. The 
new validations on the COUN field will consist of 
the following: as long as there are 'F' coupons left 
within a given transaction CPUI, including 
conjunction tickets (if any), all CPUI values will be 
reflected in COUN with their relative position.  

Backward compatibility will be maintained 
and the new validation will only be applied 
whenever the TCN format file contains the string 
‘WEBLINK2’ in the first positions of the Header’s 
‘FILL’ field (positions 45 - 52). 

 

 
 
 

GDS Corner 

 

 Developments for Release on 
Tuesday, 27

th
 January 2015 

 
Phase II: TA DEL Files for TA Synchronization 

 

A new option will be added to the GDS 
menu in BSPlink, through which the user will be 
able to request a "Delete File for Non-TA records” 
in TXT or XML format, with information of the 
country in which the user is logged in. The file will 
be generated after the scheduled Global TA File 
and delivered to the GDS’s BSPlink container. 

 
 
 

IATA Customer Service: 
http://www.iata.org/customer-

portal/Pages/index.aspx 

 


